## Selectboard Meeting Draft Minutes August 21, 2025 6pm

**Town office** 

https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/AiVh-

pGzj00wjrWJfWreno0cNS3cl9ka87FrXchq1ghbpGFCUqlo0F6guz9liPc9.kqLgxZ2Y62 VbAZS?startTime=175581345 0000

Passcode: a42=ikdn

Meeting Called to Order-6:00

Present: Mike Ketchum, Mark Begin, Carol Taylor-Burke, Kevin Bagley, Jill Gifford, Beth Dawley, Chris

Brun

Additions/Deletions

\*Beth Dawley WRVA rep shared the quarterly updates

\*Chris Brun resident of Highwood wanted to see if the road foreman or selectboard knew anything about the R.O.W';'s on the upper part of Tweed River Drive

\*Grant GA1131 was approved and required signature of the board Chair.

\*The Clerk received a call regarding logs being stored on town property on River Road.

Upgrading lister and assistant computer: The Computers used by the listers, and the assistant clerk need to be updated in order to install window's 11. Clerk received a quote from our IT department. Carol and clerk will speak to Lori Scott about options and how we may be able to purchase what is required for the Listers.

The FY23 Surplus CD has matured, the account has been closed and the full surplus and interest have been deposited into the General Fund. The surplus is being used on the Gaysville Bridge project. The board requested the clerk re-invest the interest.

Road report: the Kenworth is going in for repair on the check engine light and fixing the hood. It should only be a day or two. John Gorton should be done with Abbott Mitigation this week and will start on Whitcomb Hill Mitigation on Monday.

Clerk reported the office hours for the week of 9/1/25 will be Tue-Thur 8:00am-noon and closed Monday and Friday.

The board Reviewed and signed orders and minutes of the last meeting.

Adjournment 7:25